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BIT PATTERNED MAGNETIC MEDIA DATA 
FORMAT 

RELATED APPLICATION 

This application claims priority under 35 USC §l 19(e) to 
US. Provisional Application Ser. No. 60/987,907, ?led on 
Nov. 14, 2007, the entire disclosure of Which is hereby incor 
porated by reference in its entirety. 

BACKGROUND 

In a conventional magnetic media drive, a continuous ?lm 
of magnetic material is typically used to store bits of data. 
Each bit is traditionally de?ned on the magnetic material 
through the action of a Write head of the media drive. Thus, 
the locations of the bits of the media drive Were traditionally 
de?ned by the action of the Write head itself and not by the 
magnetic media on Which the bits Were Written. 

In order to increase the amount of bits that may be stored on 
traditional magnetic media, techniques Were developed to 
decrease the amount of space consumed by each of the bits on 
the magnetic media. Thus, the amount of bits that could be 
stored on a given area of the traditional magnetic media 
increased as the amount of space consumed by each of the bits 
decreased. HoWever, reliability of the bits to persist data may 
also decrease as the amount of space consumed by each of the 
bits decreases. For example, heat may cause bits to change a 
magnetic orientation When the amount of magnetic material 
used to store each of the bits becomes suf?ciently small. 
Consequently, storage of data using these bits may become 
unreliable. 

Accordingly, bit patterned magnetic media has been devel 
oped. Bit patterned magnetic media may physically isolate 
magnetic material that is used to store the bits as separate 
islands. This isolation helps retain magnetic orientation of the 
bits and therefore increases the reliability of data storage. 
HoWever, conventional techniques that are used to Write to 
and read from bit patterned magnetic media may cause data 
errors. 

SUMMARY 

This Summary is provided to introduce a selection of con 
cepts in a simpli?ed form that are further described beloW in 
the Detailed Description. This Summary is not intended to 
identify key features or essential features of the claimed sub 
ject matter, nor is it intended to be used to limit the scope of 
the claimed subject matter. 

In an implementation, a media drive comprises bit pat 
terned magnetic media and one or more modules. The one or 
more modules are to cause data to be Written on the bit 

patterned magnetic media in a data sector that includes a 
synchronization mark disposed betWeen data blocks of the 
data sector. 

In an implementation, a media drive comprises bit pat 
terned magnetic media and one or more modules. The bit 
patterned magnetic media is con?gured to maintain a data 
sector that includes a synchronization mark disposed betWeen 
data blocks of the data sector. The one or more modules are to 
read data from the data blocks of the data sector. 

In an implementation, a data sector is Written on bit pat 
terned magnetic media by causing a ?rst data block to be 
Written to the bit patterned magnetic media for the data sector. 
A synchronization mark is inserted after the ?rst data block 
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2 
and a second data block is caused to be Written to the bit 
patterned magnetic media after the synchronization mark for 
the data sector. 

In an implementation, a data sector is read from bit pat 
terned magnetic media by reading a data block disposed 
betWeen tWo synchronization marks included in the data sec 
tor. When a number of bits in the data block is different from 
a number of bits that are expected to be included in the data 
block, the number of bits is modi?ed to form a frame having 
the number of bits that are expected. The frame is output. 

BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF THE DRAWINGS 

The detailed description is described With reference to the 
accompanying ?gures. In the ?gures, the left-most digit(s) of 
a reference number identi?es the ?gure in Which the reference 
number ?rst appears. The use of the same reference numbers 
in different instances in the description and the ?gures may 
indicate similar or identical items. 

FIG. 1 is an illustration of an example operating environ 
ment that is con?gured to employ bit patterned magnetic 
media data format techniques. 

FIG. 2 is an illustration of an example operating environ 
ment shoWing a media Writer module of FIG. 1 in greater 
detail. 

FIG. 3 is an illustration of an example operating environ 
ment shoWing a media reader module of FIG. 1 in greater 
detail as reading data from bit patterned magnetic media that 
Was Written by the media Writer module of FIG. 2. 

FIG. 4 is a How diagram that depicts a procedure in an 
example implementation in Which a data sector having a 
synchronization mark disposed betWeen data blocks is Writ 
ten. 

FIG. 5 is a How diagram that depicts a procedure in an 
example implementation in Which a data sector having a 
synchronization mark disposed betWeen data blocks is read. 

FIGS. 6-13 illustrate some examples of various devices 
that can employ bit patterned magnetic media data format 
techniques. 

DETAILED DESCRIPTION 

OvervieW 

Techniques to increase the amount of data storage on mag 
netic media traditionally involved decreasing an amount of 
space used to store each bit on the magnetic media (or increas 
ing data density on the magnetic media). HoWever, as a size of 
each of the bits (the amount of space of the magnetic media 
consumed) decreased so too did the ability of the magnetic 
media to persist data using those bits. For example, the size of 
the bits may decrease to a point at Which heat may cause a 
change in magnetic orientation of the bits, such as to cause a 
bit to be changed from a one to a zero and vice versa. 

Bit patterned magnetic media Was developed to address 
these issues such that an amount of data that may be stored in 
a given area on magnetic media may continue to increase. Bit 
patterned magnetic media is con?gured such that the mag 
netic material used to store each of the bits is isolated, e.g., 
formed in islands. This isolation helps the magnetic material 
retain an orientation, thereby increasing reliability of the bit 
pattemed magnetic media to store data. 

HoWever, traditional techniques that Were developed to 
Write or read data from bit patterned magnetic media may 
corrupt the data. In some instance, a Write head used to Write 
data (e.g., a series of bits) to bit patterned magnetic media 
may lose synchronization With the bit patterned magnetic 
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media. This loss of synchronization may then cause data 
errors as bits of data are added or omitted. For instance, a 
Write head of a media drive may Write bits at a sloWer rate than 
a rate at Which the islands of the bit patterned magnetic media 
are encountered, thereby causing additional bits to be Written 
to the bit patterned magnetic media. Similarly, the Write head 
may Write bits at a faster rate than a rate at Which the islands 

are encountered, thereby causing bit omission. Therefore, a 
loss of synchronization betWeen the Write head and the 
islands in the bit patterned magnetic media may cause data 
corruption. 

Bit patterned magnetic media data format is described. In 
an implementation, a synchronization mark is included 
Within data in a data sector. In this Way, an error that occurs 
before the synchronization mark in the data sector does not 
affect data after the synchronization mark in the data sector. 
For example, a data sector may include a preamble folloWed 
by an initial synchronization mark. Data folloWing the initial 
synchronization mark may be formed in blocks delineated by 
one or more additional synchronization marks. Therefore, an 
error that occurs in a data block delineated by the synchroni 
zation marks does not affect another data block. A variety of 
different techniques may be used to read and/ or Write data 
using the bit patterned magnetic media data format described 
herein, examples of Which may be found in the folloWing 
discussion. 

In the discussion that folloWs, example operating environ 
ments are ?rst described that may incorporate the bit pat 
terned magnetic media data format techniques. Example pro 
cedures are also described that may be employed in the 
example operating environments, as Well as other environ 
ments. In instances in the discussion of the procedures, ref 
erence Will be made to the environments by Way of example. 
HoWever, implementation of the procedures is not limited to 
the environments described herein. LikeWise, the environ 
ments and the devices contained therein are not limited to 
performance of the procedures. 

Example Environment 
FIG. 1 illustrates an example operating environment 100 

that is con?gured to employ one or more techniques relating 
to a bit patterned magnetic media data format. The illustrated 
operating environment 100 includes a media drive 102 having 
bit patterned magnetic media 1 04. The bit patterned magnetic 
media 104 is computer-readable to store data as a series of bits 
arranged across islands of magnetic material in a plurality of 
data sectors 106. In the folloWing discussion, the data sectors 
106 may be representative of one or more data sectors and 
therefore by convention may be referenced as a data sector 
106, data sectors 106, a plurality of data sectors 106, and so 
on. 

The bit patterned magnetic media 104 may be formed in a 
variety of Ways. For example, magnetic material used to store 
bits may be arranged as a series of islands that are physically 
separated from each other. Therefore, the bit patterned mag 
netic media 104 prede?nes Where bits are to be stored on the 
media through use of the islands, as opposed to a Write head 
as Was traditionally utilized by continuous magnetic media 
devices. In other Words, the islands of magnetic material that 
form the bit patterning may de?ne Where bits are storable by 
the bit patterned magnetic media. In an implementation, the 
bits are lithographically de?ned using magnetic material to 
form the bit patterned magnetic media 104. 

The media drive 102 is further illustrated as including a 
media Writer module 108 and a media reader module 1 1 0. The 
media Writer module 108 is representative of functionality of 
the media drive 102 to Write data to the bit patterned magnetic 
media 104. Similarly, the media reader module 110 is repre 
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4 
sentative of functionality of the media drive 102 to read data 
from the bit patterned magnetic media 104. Although the 
media Writer module 108 and the media reader module 110 
are illustrated separately for purposes of discussion, these 
modules may share components of the media drive 102, such 
as a hard disk head and arm con?gured to read from and Write 
to the bit patterned magnetic media 104. 
As previously described, errors may occur When a Write 

head is not synchronized With a pattern of magnetic material 
that is used to store bits on the bit patterned magnetic media 
104. In particular, bit insertions and omissions may occur 
When a Write head progresses at a rate that is sloWer or faster 
than a rate at Which individual islands of magnetic material 
that are used to store bits are encountered. Conventional error 
correction codes employed by traditional media drives are not 
Well suited to correct bit insertions and omissions. On the 
other hand, error correction codes that are designed for bit 
insertion and/or omission may have a relatively loW rate of 
performance. 
The media Writer module 108 and the media reader module 

110 are illustrated as including respective synchronization 
modules 112, 114. The synchronization modules 112, 114 are 
representative of functionality of the respective media Writer 
and media reader modules 108, 110 to employ a data format 
for the data sectors 106. 
The data format speci?es inclusion of a synchronization 

mark 116 Within data in a data sector 106, such as betWeen the 
?rst and second data blocks 118, 120 illustrated for data 
sector 106 in FIG. 1. Thus, an error that occurs on one side of 
the synchronization mark 116 is con?ned to that side of the 
synchronization mark 116 and does not spread to another side 
of the synchronization mark 116. For example, a Write error 
that occurs in the ?rst data block 118 does not corrupt the 
second data block 120. Thus, in this example the synchroni 
zation mark 116 is included Within a data payload of the data 
sector, further discussion of Which may be found in relation to 
the folloWing ?gure. 

FIG. 2 illustrates an example operating environment 200 
shoWing the media Writer module 108 of FIG. 1 in greater 
detail. In the operating environment 200 of FIG. 2, data 202 is 
illustrated as being received at the media Writer module 108. 
The data 202 may originate from a Wide variety of sources, 
such as an application executing on a computer that employed 
the media Writer module 108, from a Wireless interface, 
Within the media drive 102 itself (such as for re-encryption of 
data stored on the bit patterned magnetic media 104), and so 
on. 

The media Writer module 108 includes an error correction 
code encoder 204 that is representative of functionality of the 
media Writer module 108 to encode the data 202 in accor 
dance With one or more error correction techniques. For 
example, the error correction code encoder 204 may add 
check bits to the data 202. The check bits may be used to help 
recover the data 202 in an event that an error occurs When 

reading or Writing the data 202 to the bit patterned magnetic 
memory 104. A variety of other error correction code tech 
niques are also contemplated. 

The synchronization module 112 is illustrated as including 
a data formatter 206 and a mark insertion module 208. The 
data formatter 206 is representative of one or more modules 
that are con?gured to format data received from the error 
correction code encoder 204 for Writing to the bit patterned 
magnetic media 104. 

For example, the data formatter 206 may construct infor 
mation that is used to form the data sectors 106. The infor 
mation may include a preamble 210. The preamble 210 iden 
ti?es a given data sector 106 from other data sectors 106 
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included on the bit patterned magnetic media 104 such that 
data sector 106 and consequently data in the data sector 106 
may be located. 

The information may also include an initial synchroniza 
tion mark 212 that is used to identify Where data is located in 
the data sector. The initial synchronization mark 212 indi 
cates from What part of the data sector 106 the data is avail 
able. The information constructed by the data formatter 206 
may also include a post-amble 214 that identi?es an end of the 
data sector 106. The data formatter 206 may form each of the 
data sectors 106 to include a matching amount of data, 
although other non-matching implementations are also con 
templated. Other information may also be provided by the 
data formatter 206 to form the data sector 106. 

The mark insertion module 208 is representative of func 
tionality of the media Writer module 108 to insert one or more 
synchronization marks, an example of Which is illustrated by 
synchronization mark 116. The synchronization mark 116 is 
illustrated as Within a payload of the data sector 106 that 
includes the ?rst data block 118 and the second data block 
120. Therefore, if an error 216 Were to occur in the ?rst data 
block 118, the error 216 Would not affect the second data 
block 120 and vice versa, further discussion of Which may be 
found in relation to FIG. 3. 

Although a single synchronization mark 116 is illustrated 
as Within the payload of the data sector 106, additional data 
sectors 106 may be included at regular intervals. Additionally, 
the synchronization marks inserted by the mark insertion 
module 208 may bound the data in the payload of the data 
sector 106. For instance, synchronization marks 116 may be 
con?gured to de?ne an expected size of data blocks in the data 
sector 106 by being disposed on both sides of the data blocks. 
In this Way, the synchronization marks 116 may be used to 
indicate Whether a bit insertion or omission occurred When 
Writing and/or reading the data 202 to the data sectors 106, 
further discussion of Which may be found in relation to FIG. 
5. 

In an implementation, the synchronization mark 116 may 
have a length that is less that the initial synchronization mark 
212 to conserve storage space available on the bit patterned 
magnetic media 104. In other Words, the synchronization 
mark 116 may be formed from less bits than the initial syn 
chronization mark 212. A variety of other examples are also 
contemplated. 

FIG. 3 is an illustration of an example operating environ 
ment shoWing the media reader module 110 of FIG. 1 in 
greater detail as reading data from the bit patterned magnetic 
media 104 that Was Written by the media Writer module 108 of 
FIG. 2. The media reader module 110 is illustrated as includ 
ing a signal processing and data detection module 302, a 
synchronization module 114 having a data formatter 304, a 
mark detection module 306, and an error correction code 
decoder 308. 

The signal processing and data detection module 302 is 
representative of functionality of the media reader module 
110 or read bits from islands of the bit patterned magnetic 
media 104. For example, the signal processing and data detec 
tion module 302 may determine a magnetic orientation of 
each island of magnetic material of the bit patterned magnetic 
media 104 and compute a corresponding one or zero for a bit 
stored on the island. 
The data formatter 304 is representative of one or more 

modules that are con?gured to read a data format employed 
by the data sectors 106, such as the preamble 210, initial 
synchronization mark 212, post-amble 214, and so on. 
The mark detection module 206 is representative of func 

tionality of the media reader module 110 to read the synchro 
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6 
nization mark 116 inserted by the mark insertion module 208 
of the media Writer module 108 of FIG. 2. As previously 
described, the synchronization mark 116 may be used for a 
variety of purposes, such as to isolate an error 216 that may 
occur in the ?rst data block 1 18 from affecting the second data 
block 120. A variety of other examples are also contemplated, 
further discussion of Which may be found in relation to FIGS. 
4-5. 
The error correction code decoder 308 is representative of 

functionality of the media reader module 110 to employ one 
or more error correcting techniques. For example, the error 
correction code decoder 308 may recover the data 202 in an 
event that an error occurs using one or more check bits 

inserted by the error correction code encoder 204 of FIG. 2. A 
variety of other error correction code techniques may also be 
employed by the error correction code decoder 308 and the 
error correction code encoder 204 of FIG. 2, such as error 
correction codes designed for bit-insertion and omission and 
conventional error correction codes such as Reed-Solomon. 

Generally, any of the functions described herein can be 
implemented using softWare, ?rmWare (e.g., ?xed logic cir 
cuitry), manual processing, or a combination of these imple 
mentations. The terms “module,” “functionality,” and “logic” 
as used herein generally represent softWare, ?rmWare, or a 
combination of softWare and ?rmware. In the case of a soft 
Ware implementation, the module, functionality, or logic rep 
resents program code that performs speci?ed tasks When 
executed on a processor (e.g., CPU or CPUs). The program 
code can be stored in one or more computer readable memory 
devices, such as memory, bit patterned magnetic media, and 
so on. The features of the bit patterned magnetic media data 
format techniques described beloW are platform-indepen 
dent, meaning that the techniques may be implemented on a 
variety of commercial computing platforms having a variety 
of processors. 
Example Procedures 
FIG. 4 depicts a procedure 400 in an example implemen 

tation in Which data is Written by a media drive (e.g., media 
drive 102) according to a bit patterned magnetic media data 
format. The folloWing discussion may be implemented uti 
lizing the previously described systems and devices, as Well 
as other systems and devices subsequently described. Aspects 
of each of the procedures may be implemented in hardWare, 
?rmware, or softWare, or a combination thereof. The proce 
dures are shoWn as a set of blocks that specify operations 
performed by one or more devices and are not necessarily 
limited to the orders shoWn for performing the operations by 
the respective blocks. 

Data is received that is to be Written to a data sector 106 on 
bit patterned magnetic media 104 (block 402). For example, 
the data 202 may be received from an application executed on 
a host (e.g., a personal computer), received via a Wireless 
netWork, and so on. 
An initial synchronization mark 212 is inserted for the data 

sector 106 (block 404). For example, the data formatter 206 
may operate in conjunction With the mark insertion module 
208 to cause the initial synchronization mark 212 to be 
inserted for the data sector 106. The initial synchronization 
mark 212 is to indicate Where the data is located Within the 
data sector 106. 
A determination is then made as to Whether a de?ned 

number of bits of the data have been passed for Writing to the 
data sector 106 (decision block 406). For example, the syn 
chronization module 112 may de?ne an amount of bits to be 
included in each of the data blocks in the data sector 106. 
When the de?ned number has not passed (no from decision 
block 406), monitoring continues (repeat decision block 
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406). When the de?ned number has passed (yes from decision 
block 406), another synchronization mark 116 is inserted for 
the data sector (block 408). For example, the de?ned number 
of bits may de?ne a size of the ?rst data block 118. This 
portion of the procedure 400 repeats (no from decision block 
410 to decision block 406) until the end of the data sector has 
been reached (yes from decision block 410). Thus, in one 
implementation, each data sector includes a plurality of syn 
chronization marks inserted betWeen a given preamble and 
corresponding post-amble of the data sector. 
A determination is then made as to Whether another data 

sector is to be encoded (decision block 412). If so (yes from 
decision block 412), an initial synchronization mark is 
inserted for the data sector (block 404) and the procedure 400 
continues as previously described. If not, (no from decision 
block 412), the procedure 400 continues to block 402 for 
additional data, When received. Thus, in this example, syn 
chronization marks are used to de?ne a block size for data 
included in a data sector 106. Thus, data corruption such as bit 
additions or omissions may be readily identi?ed, further dis 
cussion of Which may be found in relation to the following 
?gure. 

FIG. 5 depicts a procedure 500 in an example implemen 
tation in Which data is read by the media drive 102 according 
to a bit patterned magnetic media data format. The folloWing 
discussion may be implemented utilizing the previously 
described systems and devices, as Well as other systems and 
devices subsequently described. Aspects of each of the pro 
cedures may be implemented in hardWare, ?rmWare, or soft 
Ware, or a combination thereof. The procedures are shoWn as 
a set of blocks that specify operations performed by one or 
more devices and are not necessarily limited to the orders 
shoWn for performing the operations by the respective blocks. 

In this example procedure 500, a request a received to read 
data from the bit patterned magnetic media 104 of the media 
drive 102. This request may originate from a variety of 
sources, such as an application that is executing on a host that 
is communicatively coupled to the media drive 102, over a 
Wireless netWork, and so on. In response, the media reader 
module 102 locates a data sector 106 that contains the data by 
?nding a preamble 210 of the data sector 106. 
When the data sector 106 is located, the media reader 

module 110 looks for an initial synchronization mark 212 
(block 502) of the data sector 106. In this Way, the media 
reader module may determine Where the data is located in the 
data sector 106. 
When the initial synchronization mark 212 is found (yes 

from decision block 504), the media reader module 110 (and 
more particularly the mark detection module 306) looks for 
another synchronization mark 116 (block 506). When the 
other synchronization mark is found (yes from decision block 
508), a number of bits is determined that is located betWeen 
the last tWo synchronization marks (block 510). For example, 
the synchronization module 114 of the media reader module 
110 may determine the number of bits located in the ?rst data 
block 118. 
A determination is then made as to Whether the determined 

number of bits is expected (decision block 512). As previ 
ously described in relation to FIG. 4, the mark insertion 
module 208 may be implemented to insert the synchroniza 
tion mark 116 at regular intervals in data in the data sector. In 
this Way, the synchronization module 112 of the media Writer 
module 108 may de?ne a number of bits that are to be 
expected in each of the data blocks (e.g., the ?rst and second 
data blocks 118, 120). Deviations from the expected number 
of marks may therefore be indicative of read and/or Write 
errors. 
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8 
When the determined number of bits is not expected (no 

from decision block 512), the number of bits is modi?ed to 
form a frame (block 514) having the expected number of bits. 
For example, bits may be added by the synchronization mod 
ule 114 When the number of bits in the ?rst data block 118 is 
less than expected. In another example, bits may be deleted by 
the synchronization module 114 When the number of bits in 
the ?rst data block 118 is more than expected. In this Way, a 
framed sequence may be output that includes the modi?ed 
number of bits to the error correction code decoder 308 (block 

516). 
The error correction code decoder 308 may then use one or 

more error correction techniques to recover data. For 
example, an indication may be communicated to the error 
correction code decoder 308 from the synchronization mod 
ule 114 that indicates that the number of bits Was not 
expected. Therefore, the error correction code decoder 308 
may apply one or more error correction techniques for bit 
insertion or omission as previously described. This procedure 
may continue for another synchronization mark in the data 
sector 106 (yes from decision block 518 to block 506) or for 
another data sector by locating an initial synchronization 
mark (no from decision block 518 to block 502). 

Device Examples 
FIGS. 6-14 illustrate some examples of various devices 

that can implement various embodiments of the previously 
described techniques. For example, any of the various devices 
can be implemented as a device that employs the above 
described techniques, such as to store data in a bit patterned 
magnetic media data format previously described. The tech 
niques may be employed Within signal processing and/or 
control functionality of the devices, examples of Which are as 
folloWs. 

FIG. 6 illustrates an example device that may be embodied 
as a hard disk drive (HDD) 600, Which includes signal pro 
cessing and/or control circuit(s) generally identi?ed at 602. 
The HDD 600 can also include a magnetic storage media 604 
and/or a memory 606, such as random access memory 
(RAM), a loW-latency nonvolatile memory such as ?ash 
memory, read only memory (ROM), and/or other suitable 
electronic data storage. In various implementations, the sig 
nal processing and/or control circuit(s) 602 can be imple 
mented to process data (e.g., any of encoding, decoding, 
encryption, and/or decryption), perform data calculations, 
and/or format data. The data can be output to and/ or received 
from at least the magnetic storage media 604 and/or the 
memory 606. In addition, the HDD 600 can communicate 
With a host device (not shoWn) such as a computer or mobile 
computing devices, such as a personal digital assistant, cel 
lular phone, media or MP3 player, and/or other devices via 
one or more Wired or Wireless communication links 608. 

FIG. 7 illustrates an example device that may be embodied 
as a digital versatile disc (DVD) drive 700, Which includes 
signal processing and/or control circuit(s) generally identi 
?ed at 702. The DVD drive 700 can also include an optical 
storage media 704, mass data storage 706, and/or a memory 
708, such as random access memory (RAM), a loW-latency 
nonvolatile memory such as ?ash memory, read only memory 
(ROM), and/or other suitable electronic data storage. The 
mass data storage 706 can store data in a nonvolatile manner, 
and may include a hard disk drive (HDD) such as described 
With reference to FIG. 6, Which may be a mini HDD that 
includes one or more platters having a diameter that is smaller 
than approximately 1.8 inches. 

In various implementations, the signal processing and/or 
control circuit(s) 702 can be implemented to process data 
(e.g., any of encoding, decoding, encryption, and/or decryp 
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tion), perform data calculations, format data, and/or any other 
signal processing functions associated With a DVD drive. The 
data can be Written to and/or read from at least the optical 
storage media 704 and/or the memory 708. In addition, the 
DVD drive 700 can communicate With an output device (not 
shoWn) such as a computer, television, and/or other devices 
via one or more Wired or Wireless communication links 710. 

FIG. 8 illustrates an example device that may be embodied 
as a high de?nition television (HDTV) 800, Which includes 
signal processing and/or control circuit(s) generally identi 
?ed at 802. The HDTV 800 can also include mass data storage 
804 and/or a memory 806, such as random access memory 
(RAM), a loW-latency nonvolatile memory such as ?ash 
memory, read only memory (ROM), and/or other suitable 
electronic data storage. The mass data storage 804 can store 
data in a nonvolatile manner, and may include an optical 
storage media as described With reference to FIG. 7, and/ or a 
drive as described With reference to FIG. 6, Which may be a 
mini HDD that includes one or more platters having a diam 
eter that is smaller than approximately 1.8 inches. 

In various implementations, the signal processing and/or 
control circuit(s) 802 can be implemented to process data 
(e. g., any of encoding, decoding, encryption, and/ or decryp 
tion), perform data calculations, format data, and/or any other 
signal processing functions associated With an HDTV. The 
data can be output to and/ or received from at least the memory 
806. In addition, the HDTV 800 includes a Wireless local area 
netWork (WLAN) interface 808 via Which input signals can 
be received in either a Wired or Wireless format. HDTV output 
signals can be generated for a display 810. 

FIG. 9 illustrates an example device that may be embodied 
as a vehicle 900, Which includes a poWertrain control system 
902 and, optionally, additional vehicle control system(s) 904. 
The poWertrain control system 902 can receive data inputs 
from one or more sensors 906 such as temperature sensors, 

pressure sensors, rotational sensors, air?oW sensors, and/or 
any other suitable sensors. The poWertrain control system 902 
can receive the data inputs and generate one or more output 
control signals 908, such as engine operating parameters, 
transmission operating parameters, braking parameters, and/ 
or other control signals. 

Additional control system(s) 904 may likeWise receive 
data signals from one or more input sensors 910 and/or gen 
erate output control signals 912 to one or more output devices. 
In various implementations, a control system 904 may be part 
of an anti-lock braking system (ABS), a navigation system, a 
telematics system, a vehicle telematics system, a lane depar 
ture system, an adaptive cruise control system, and/or a 
vehicle entertainment system such as a stereo, DVD, compact 
disc, and the like. 

The vehicle 900 can also include mass data storage 914 
and/or a memory 916, such as random access memory 
(RAM), a loW-latency nonvolatile memory such as ?ash 
memory, read only memory (ROM), and/or other suitable 
electronic data storage. The mass data storage 914 can store 
data in a nonvolatile manner, and may include an optical 
storage media as described With reference to FIG. 7, and/ or a 
drive as described With reference to FIG. 6, Which may be a 
mini HDD that includes one or more platters having a diam 
eter that is smaller than approximately 1 .8 inches. In addition, 
vehicle 900 includes a Wireless local area netWork (WLAN) 
interface 918 via Which input signals can be received in either 
a Wired or Wireless format. The poWertrain control system 
902 also may support connections With a WLAN via the 
WLAN interface 918. 

FIG. 10 illustrates an example device that may be embod 
ied as a television set-top box 1000, Which includes signal 
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10 
processing and/or control circuit(s) generally identi?ed at 
1002. The set-top box 1000 can also include mass data storage 
1004 and/ or a memory 1006, such as random access memory 
(RAM), a loW-latency nonvolatile memory such as ?ash 
memory, read only memory (ROM), and/or other suitable 
electronic data storage. The mass data storage 1004 can store 
data in a nonvolatile manner, and may include an optical 
storage media as described With reference to FIG. 7, and/or a 
drive as described With reference to FIG. 6, Which may be a 
mini HDD that includes one or more platters having a diam 
eter that is smaller than approximately 1.8 inches. 
The set top box 1000 can receive data signals from a source 

1008, such as a broadband source, and can then output stan 
dard and/or high de?nition audio/video signals suitable for a 
display 1010, such as a television, monitor, and/or other video 
and/or audio output devices. In various implementations, the 
signal processing and/ or control circuit(s) 1002 can be imple 
mented to process data (e. g., any of encoding, decoding, 
encryption, and/ or decryption), perform data calculations, 
format data, and/ or any other signal processing functions 
associated With a television set-top box. The data can be 
output to and/or received from at least the memory 1006 
and/or the source 1008. In addition, the set-top box 1000 
includes a Wireless local area netWork (WLAN) interface 
1012 via Which input signals can be received in either a Wired 
or Wireless format. The set-top box 1000 may also support 
connections With a WLAN via the WLAN interface 1012. 

FIG. 11 illustrates an example device that may be embod 
ied as a cellular phone 1100, Which includes a cellular 
antenna 1102 and signal processing and/or control circuit(s) 
generally identi?ed at 1104. The cellular phone 1100 can also 
include mass data storage 1106 and/or a memory 1108, such 
as random access memory (RAM), a loW-latency nonvolatile 
memory such as ?ash memory, read only memory (ROM), 
and/or other suitable electronic data storage. The mass data 
storage 1106 can store data in a nonvolatile manner, and may 
include an optical storage media as described With reference 
to FIG. 7, and/or a drive as described With reference to FIG. 6, 
Which may be a mini HDD that includes one or more platters 
having a diameter that is smaller than approximately 1.8 
inches. 

In various implementations, the signal processing and/or 
control circuit(s) 1104 can be implemented to process data 
(e.g., any of encoding, decoding, encryption, and/or decryp 
tion), perform data calculations, format data, and/or any other 
signal processing functions associated With a cellular phone. 
The data can be output to and/or received from at least the 
memory 1108. In addition, the cellular phone 1100 includes a 
Wireless local area netWork (WLAN) interface 1110 via 
Which input signals can be received in a Wireless format. The 
cellular phone 1100 may also support connections With a 
WLAN via the WLAN interface 1110. In some implementa 
tions, the cellular phone 1100 can include a microphone 
1112, an audio output 1114 such as a speaker and/or audio 
output jack, a display 1116, and/ or an input device 1118 such 
as a keypad, pointing device, voice actuation, and/or other 
input device. 

FIG. 12 illustrates an example device that may be embod 
ied as a media player 1200, Which includes signal processing 
and/or control circuit(s) generally identi?ed at 1202. The 
media player 1200 can also include mass data storage 1204 
and/or a memory 1206, such as random access memory 
(RAM), a loW-latency nonvolatile memory such as ?ash 
memory, read only memory (ROM), and/or other suitable 
electronic data storage. The mass data storage 1204 can store 
data, such as compressed audio and/or video content, in a 
nonvolatile manner. In some implementations, compressed 
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audio ?les include ?les that are compliant With an MP3 for 
mat or other suitable compressed audio and/ or video formats. 
The mass data storage 1204 may include an optical storage 
media as described With reference to FIG. 7, and/ or a drive as 
described With reference to FIG. 6, Which may be a mini HDD 
that includes one or more platters having a diameter that is 
smaller than approximately 1.8 inches. 

In various implementations, the signal processing and/or 
control circuit(s) 1202 can be implemented to process data 
(e. g., any of encoding, decoding, encryption, and/ or decryp 
tion), perform data calculations, format data, and/or any other 
signal processing functions associated With a media player. 
The data can be output to and/or received from at least the 
memory 1206. In addition, the media player 1200 includes a 
Wireless local area netWork (WLAN) interface 1208 via 
Which input signals can be received in either a Wired or 
Wireless format. The media player 1200 may also support 
connections With a WLAN via the WLAN interface 1208. In 
some implementations, the media player 1200 can include an 
audio output 1210 such as a speaker and/or audio output jack, 
a display 1212, and/or an input device 1214 such as a keypad, 
touchpad, pointing device, voice actuation, and/ or other input 
device. In various implementations, media player 1200 may 
employ a graphical user interface (GUI) that typically 
includes menus, drop doWn menus, icons, and/ or a point-and 
click interface via display 1212 and/or user input 1214. 

FIG. 13 illustrates an example device that may be embod 
ied as a Voice over Internet Protocol (VoIP) phone 1300, 
Which includes an antenna 1302 and/or is implemented in 
connection With a VoIP box that enables a conventional tele 
phone to be plugged in and utilized WithVoIP technology. The 
VoIP phone 1300 also includes signal processing and/or con 
trol circuit(s) generally identi?ed at 1304. The VoIP phone 
1300 can also include mass data storage 1306 and/or a 

memory 1308, such as random access memory (RAM), a 
loW-latency nonvolatile memory such as ?ash memory, read 
only memory (ROM), and/or other suitable electronic data 
storage. The mass data storage 1306 can store data in a non 

volatile manner, and may include an optical storage media as 
described With reference to FIG. 7, and/ or a drive as described 
With reference to FIG. 6, Which may be a mini HDD that 
includes one or more platters having a diameter that is smaller 
than approximately 1.8 inches. 

In various implementations, the signal processing and/or 
control circuit(s) 1304 can be implemented to process data 
(e. g., any of encoding, decoding, encryption, and/ or decryp 
tion), perform data calculations, format data, and/or any other 
signal processing functions associated With a VoIP phone. 
The data can be output to and/or received from at least the 
memory 1308. In addition, the VoIP phone 1300 includes a 
Wireless Fidelity (Wi-Fi) communication module 1310 via 
Which communication links With a VoIP netWork can be 
established. In some implementations, the VoIP phone 1300 
can include a microphone 1312, an audio output 1314 such as 
a speaker and/or audio output jack, a display 1316, and/ or an 
input device 1318 such as a keypad, pointing device, voice 
actuation, and/or other input device. 

Although the subject matter has been described in lan 
guage speci?c to structural features and/or methodological 
acts, it is to be understood that the subject matter de?ned in 
the appended claims is not necessarily limited to the speci?c 
features or acts described above. Rather, the speci?c features 
and acts described above are disclosed as example forms of 
implementing the claims. 
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What is claimed is: 
1. A media drive comprising: 
bit patterned magnetic media; and 
one or more modules to cause data to be Written on the bit 

patterned magnetic media in a data sector, including 
causing synchronization marks to be Written betWeen 
data blocks of the data sector, the synchronization marks 
con?gured such that a bit insertion or a bit omission in 
one of the data blocks in the data sector does not affect 
another of the data blocks in the data sector. 

2. The media drive as described in claim 1, Wherein the data 
sector includes a preamble, an initial synchronization mark 
Written before the data blocks of the data sector, and a post 
amble disposed after the data blocks in the data sector. 

3. The media drive as described in claim 2, Wherein one of 
the synchronization marks Written betWeen the data blocks of 
the data sector has a length that is less than a length of the 
initial synchronization mark Written before the data blocks of 
the data sector. 

4. The media drive as described in claim 1, Wherein one of 
the synchronization marks is Written after the data blocks and 
adjacent to a post-amble in the data sector. 

5. The media drive as described in claim 1, Wherein the bit 
insertion or the bit omission occurs When the data is Written to 
the data block in the data sector and the bit insertion or the bit 
omission does not affect data Written to the other of the data 
blocks in the data sector. 

6. The media drive as described in claim 1, Wherein the 
synchronization marks are useful to delete a bit or add a bit to 

the data block having the bit insertion or the bit omission to 
form a data frame. 

7. The media drive as described in claim 1, Wherein the data 
block having the bit insertion or the bit omission is not the ?rst 
data block in the data sector and the other of the data blocks is 
located before or after the data block having the bit insertion 
or the bit omission in the data sector. 

8. The media drive as described in claim 1, Wherein the one 
or more modules are further con?gured to read the data from 
the data sector. 

9. The media drive as described in claim 8, Wherein the one 
or more modules are further con?gured to output a framed 
data sequence having the data blocks to an error correction 
code decoder. 

10. A media drive comprising: 
bit patterned magnetic media con?gured to maintain a data 

sector that includes synchronization marks disposed 
betWeen data blocks of the data sector; and 

one or more modules con?gured to cause data to be Written 

in the data sector, including causing the synchronization 
marks to be Written betWeen the data blocks of the data 
sector, the synchronization marks con?gured such that a 
bit insertion or a bit omission in a ?rst one of the data 
blocks in the data sector does not affect a second one of 
the data blocks in the data sector, and to read the data 
from the data blocks of the data sector. 

11. The media drive as described in claim 10, Wherein the 
one or more modules are further con?gured to output a 

framed data sequence having the data blocks to an error 
correction code decoder. 

12. The media drive as described in claim 10, Wherein 
locations of bits on the bit patterned magnetic media are 
prede?ned on the bit patterned magnetic media. 

13. The media drive as described in claim 10, Wherein the 
bit insertion or the bit omission occurs When the data is 
Written to the ?rst one of the data blocks in the data sector. 
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14. The media drive as described in claim 10, Wherein the 
synchronization marks are useful to delete a bit or add a bit to 
the data block having the bit insertion or the bit omission to 
form a data frame. 

15. A method comprising: 
Writing a data sector on bit patterned magnetic media by: 
causing a ?rst data block to be Written to the bit patterned 

magnetic media for the data sector; 
causing a synchronization mark to be Written to the bit 

patterned magnetic media after the ?rst data block; and 
causing a second data block to be Written to the bit pat 

terned magnetic media after the synchronization mark 
for the data sector, the synchronization mark con?gured 
such that a bit insertion or a bit omission in the second 
data block does not affect the ?rst data block. 

16. The method as described in claim 15, Wherein the data 
sector further includes: 

a preamble; 
an initial synchronization mark disposed after the pre 

amble and before the ?rst data block; and 
a post-amble disposed after the second data block. 
17. The method as described in claim 15, Wherein the 

synchronization mark is Written to the bit patterned magnetic 
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media after the ?rst data block When a de?ned number of bits 
of data in the ?rst data block have passed to be Written for the 
data sector. 

18. The method as described in claim 15, further compris 
ing Writing an initial synchronization mark for the data sector 
before the ?rst data block and after a preamble of the data 
sector. 

19. The method as described in claim 15, further compris 
1ng: 

Writing a synchronization mark after the second data block; 
and 

causing a third data block to be Written to the bit patterned 
magnetic media after the synchronization mark that Was 
Written after the second data block. 

20. The method as described in claim 15, further compris 
ing Writing a synchronization mark after the second data 
block and adjacent to a post-amble of the data sector. 

21. The method as described in claim 15, Wherein locations 
of bits on the bit patterned magnetic media are not de?ned by 
a Write head. 


